
January 22, 2023 

Work Session 

The Schaller-Crestland Board of Education met in work session on January 22, 2023 in the central office 

of the Schaller-Crestland School, Schaller, IA. The following board members were present: Christy Horan, 

Kory Blum, Steve Mason, and Mike Schmitt. Others present: Supt. Bisenius and Brd. Sec’ry Wandrey. 

Absent: Matt Cress.  

Call to order at 6 pm by President Horan.  

Motion by Mason, second by Blum to approve the agenda as posted. Motion carried 4-0. 

Supt. Bisenius advised the board that FEH was in the Schaller building on Friday starting their feasibility 

study. They are looking to finish up in Schaller on Monday morning and then would head to Early. They 

are working on measurements of rooms and what things need to be done to bring the building up to 

code. FEH would like to have the feasibility reports ready by April 1st. Supt. Bisenius spoke to the board 

regarding what grade shifts might need to take place next year. He feels as of right now, all the grades 

will stay in their current buildings. With Galva-Holstein taking back their 6th grade students, Supt. 

Bisenius spoke to the board what it would look like as far as staffing needs.  Other discussion items, 

Supt. Biensius updated the board on how the student vouchers could impact our school. These are also 

known as Education Savings Accounts.   

With nothing further to discuss, the work session was adjourned at 7:15 pm.  

 


